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Thank you so much for your prayers and support for our recent mission trip to Ghana and Togo, West Af-

rica. The trip really went well! After arriving on Friday in Accra, the capital of Ghana, the day following on 

Saturday, we attended Pastor Emmanuel Ameyaw’s son James, graduation ceremony from college. We then 

traveled that afternoon, west to the Togo border where we met our main Togolese FBHM missionary there, 

pastor Mawuli Togbi-Wonyo. We preached that Sunday in some local churches and the following Monday, 

we began teacher’s training sessions for two days with 10 local pastors and a few visitors. We were teaching 

and training them to start some new Bible Institutes for local preachers that has no formal training or access 

to any training in their area. 
 

On Wednesday, we begin classes for a new Bible Training Center for Pastors school in Lome, Togo. Praise 

God! We strongly believe in the pattern that 2 Timothy 2:2 gives us: “And the things that thou hast heard of 

me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also.“ 

We desire to help train pastors who will also help train other pastors!  
 

We also were able to have a few evangelistic meetings at night. We used a generator and done some film 

showing of a Christian African film using the local dialect. We also preached with an interpreter. By God’s 

grace one night 10 souls were saved and another night 15 souls were saved, including the village chief! 

Praise God!  Also, please pray for that village concerning water for their village. The only water supply they 

have is when it rains, they catch all the rain water they can to be used for cooking and bathing. They desper-

ately need a village well! 
 

We also had the privilege to preach in Pastor Benjamin Bonni’s church on the last Sunday morning that we 

were there in Togo, and 3 precious souls got saved! Our traveling companion on this trip was Brother Jay 

Bean. Jay had a great time giving his testimony and experiencing Africa for the first time! He was a great 

blessing to us on this trip! 
 

It’s such a joy to serve the Lord and have just a small part in seeing the ‘Great Commission’ fulfilled in 

these last days! Thank you again for your support for this ministry in Africa! “Thanks, be unto God for his 

Unspeakable Gift”.  

God Bless, 

Brother Keith Phelps Pastor of Maple Grove Baptist Church and FBHM African Director 

 
P.S. I am also enclosing a few pictures of this trip! If your church would like for me to come by and give a 

short presentation on this trip, please contact me at: 828-244-2013 or keithinncusa@gmail.com. 
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